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 CYNGOR CYMUNED     COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

  Bethan M Hughes Clerk and Financial Officer 

   15 Chestnut Avenue Wrexham LL12 7HS  

 

 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF BRYMBO COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD ON 
TUESDAY 14TH FEBRUARY 2017 AT BRYMBO ENTERPRISE CENTRE. 
Present   (Chairman) Cllr P Rogers 
Brymbo Ward- Councillors D Ashworth, K Mathews, S Monti, L Prince, S Rawlinson 
and M Shone. 
Tanyfron Ward- Councillors T Birch, D Davies and D Griffiths.  
Bwlchgwyn Ward  
County Borough Councillor D Kelly. 
Apologies- Councillor S Tilston and PCSO Ahmed.  
  
The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday January 10th 2017 were confirmed as a 
true record and signed by the Chairman.   
DECLARATION OF INTEREST- Cllr P Rogers Brymbo Enterprise Centre.  
 
2. POLICING 
Emerging issues: 08/01/17 11/01/17 14/01/17 17/01/17   reports of suspicious 
persons in Brymbo and Tanyfron trying doors and in gardens.  
Traffic op conducted in the Brymbo area this was conducted by Go Safe,  
22/01/17 23/01/17 abandoned vehicles found in the Brymbo area 
12/01/17 attempt distraction elderly male nothing was taken more patrols and regular 
reassurance visits.  
 
BURGLARY 0  
BOTD 0  
ASSAULTS 0  
TFMV 3 15/01/17 tools taken  

16/01/17 works van 
broken into items taken  
16/01/17 hub caps stolen 

TOMV 0  
THEFT 1 04/01/17 jet ski stolen 
ROBBERY 0  
CRIMINAL DAMAGE 2 7/01/17 damage to a wall 

by unknown vehicle 
13/01/17 criminal damage 
to vehicle 
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ARSON 0  
DRUGS 0  
ASB 4 05/01/17 Brymbo Crick 

Club 
 12/01/17 anti-social 
driving 
13/01/17 knock knock run  
18/01/17 Offa bus stop 

 
Members requested that there be more specific information on the crime stats. Cllr 
Rogers said he would feed this back to the police.  
 
3. COUNTY BOROUGH COUNCILLOR’S REPORTS  
CBC Kelly said that Darren Green of WCBC had said that the order for the traffic 
calming scheme in Bwlchgwyn had gone ahead. He hoped it would be started and 
completed in the financial year. He had also met with Denise Garland of WCBC 
regarding the issue of Bwlchgwyn Village Hall and the freehold of the land, and a 
report was being prepared to go before the Executive Board in March. There was a 
question of the suitability of the land that was to be designated to the St George’s 
Field in Trust and this would need to be discussed further.  
Cllr Rogers said that Hugh Jones of WCBC had supported a request for allocated 
officer time to assist with the Brymbo Heritage Group project (Visitor centre). There 
would be a further report to come back to the Executive Board. WCBC had endorsed 
the main project and would now delegate approval for officer time which could only 
be a positive thing. Members were told that the old school site had been put up for 
sale.  
 
4. ROADS 
Cllr Rogers said that he was due to meet with officers of WCBC to discuss the 
delivery of the one way order for Station Road, Green Road and Clayton Road. A 
consultation with residents was to be made. Cllr Shone said that at present the 
signage in that area was particularly confusing for drivers. Cllr Rogers said that 
WCBC were desperate to move on with the situation there. Cllr Rogers said that a 
letter had been circulated to Borough Councillors that afternoon confirming that the 
Communities First programme would end in 2018. He said that approx. 6 million of 
legacy grant would help with the continuation of the facility however there was a lot 
of concern.  
Cllr Rogers said that the highway works on College fields was   nearly completed 
and the adoption of the road was imminent.  
 
5. BUS SHELTER SERVICES AND STOPS 
Cllr Rogers was awaiting the quotes for the bus shelter near the Enterprise Centre. 
He said there were issues regarding the exact sighting of the shelter however he 
was hoping for a positive outcome. Cllr Davies asked if Cllr Rogers knew that the D 
Jones service in Tanyfron had ceased. He said unfortunately it had due to lack of 
usage, however he was in discussions with Arriva.  
 
6. PLAYING FIELDS AND PLAYGROUNDS 
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Cllr Rogers said he had received the tender back re the path by the skate park, and 
he said it was very high at approx. £4000.00. Cllr Ashworth proposed and Cllr Shone 
seconded that two more tenders be sought. A vote was taken. All were in favour.  
 
7. FOOTPATHS/LIGHTING 
Cllr Rogers updated members on the lighting contractors who had re-located back to 
the Leyland office. He said that he had also received back the quotes he had 
requested a while back. Regarding the lighting in the car park at College Fields more 
than one lamp was necessary. Cllr Birch said that this was a safety concern. The 
quote came in at approx. £5600.00. Cllr Birch proposed and Cllr Griffiths seconded 
that the quotes be accepted and the lights be erected. This would come from the 
lighting budget. A vote was taken. All were in favour.  
With regard to the quote requested for the Railway Road play area this was approx. 
£2200.00. Cllr Monti proposed and Cllr Rawlinson seconded that this quote be 
accepted and the work completed. A vote was taken. All were in favour. Cllr Rogers 
said that Jones Lighting had  said that LED lighting were  now cheaper than other 
forms and they would come back to him with proposals for changing the ageing 
concrete columns in the 3 villages.  
 
8. WAR MEMORIAL 
CBC Kelly said that the work to the War Memorial in Bwlchgwyn looked to be 
completed.  
 
9. PLANNING 
 TWO STOREY SIDE EXTENSION 
12 COED Y FELIN CLOSE BRYMBO 

P/2017/0013-No observations.  

 

OUTLINE APPLICATION FOR THE ERECTION OF NEW PRIMARY 

SCHOOLNORTH EAST OF PHOENIX DRIVEBRYMBO WREXHAM 

P/2017 /0105 –No observations.  

10. RISK ASSESSMENT 
A copy of the CC‘s risk assessment had been circulated prior to the meeting for 
consideration. Cllr Shone proposed and Cllr Birch seconded that the current risk 
assessment be retained with no amendments as the document covered every need 
that members could see. A vote was taken. All were in favour.  
Cllr Shone told members that there were still documents belonging to the CC in 
Cambrian House. Cllr Rogers said that he and Cllr Tilston would look at these and 
request that WCBC archive them.  
 
11. SLA PLAY AREAS 
The Clerk told members that she had received a new SLA agreement for the play 
area maintenance contract from WCBC for signing. She told members that costs had 
increased very slightly and much less than the previous year. Brymbo increase was 
£150.00, Tanyfron £31.00 and Bwlchgwyn £11.00. Cllr Ashworth proposed that 
members accept the SLA agreement. This was seconded by Cllr Birch. A vote was 
taken. All were n favour.  
12. CORRESPONDENCE 
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 KIDNEY WALES WALKING FORWARD 

WREXHAM YOUTH AND PLAY PARTNERSHIP 
 The Clerk read out an e-mail from Krista Childs of Wrexham Youth and Play 
partnership. . Members agreed that more information   was needed as the CC had 
entered into an agreement regarding youth provision with WCBC.   
BTRT PRICE INCREASES  
 

 

13. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT 
 
3054 FAMILY FRIENDS DONATION   50.00 

3055 NIGHTINGAL HOUSE DOANTION  500.00 

3056 BLACK LANE CP SCHOOL DONATION  500.00 

3057 BTRT HIRE OF ROOM JANUARY  20.00 

3058 JONES LIGHTING MAINTENANCE  1212.26 

3059 B M HUGHES REFUND OF POSTAGES 9.60 

3060 B M HUGHES SALARY    * 

3061 JONES LIGHTING MAINTENANCE  1135.66 

3062 SCOTTISH POWER ENERGY  1060.44 

3063 W D STANT BWLCHGWYN PROJECT  1620.00 

 
 
 
The meeting closed at 8.20 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
Signed ………………………………………….. Chairman 
 


